December 10, 2006
To the Award Committee,


I am pleased to be writing this letter for Brian Burke PhD as a candidate for The Society for the Teaching of Psychology 2007 Teaching Award.  I have known Brian for about three years through attending my undergraduate coursework at Fort Lewis College.  I was enrolled in one of Brian’s courses as well as assisting him in teaching a freshman level psychology course.  In addition, I was a member of Psi Chi and the Psychology Club in which Brian supervised.  I believe Brian fully deserves this nomination for he has met all of the criteria.


Brian’s creative way of teaching brought me a better understanding of the subject matter he introduced.  He used video clips and games in combination with an energetic and interactive teaching style to facilitate students’ interest in learning.  His positive attitude and enthusiasm gets students interested and motivated to discuss the subject matter at length and independently of prompting.  I was very fortunate to have taken his Counseling Skills course when I did for it gave me an advantage in the previous employment positions I have held in addition to the graduate work I have accomplished thus far.  The skills I learned in Brian’s course and through Teaching Assistant supervision have been a valuable asset to the different employment and educational facets I have achieved.  

Brian has also been very active in a number of groups around campus.  For a short period I was involved in the Wellness Peers group.  Brian was a guest speaker, on numerous occasions, offering group trainings on different ways to approach students in need as well as the best ways to use active and reflective listening techniques in crisis situations.  Furthermore, I was involved in the Psychology Club in which Brian played an essential role in attracting students to become involved and active in the club.  He brought more students into the club than in any previous years.  Not only was Brian a great teacher, he was a great mentor.  Whenever Brian was available students were welcome to stop by his office and speak with him whether it was stress surrounding school or anxiety about graduate school.  He was an incredible help and motivator when I decided to apply to graduate school and is still willing to lend a helping hand or listening ear although I am no longer one of his students.  Thank you for considering this letter and I hope it will aid in your decision.   
Sincerely,

s/ Michelle Flake

Michelle Flake 

